
The Seneca Falls Development Corporation (the “SFDC” or the “Corporation”) Board of 
Directors met on Thursday, January 25, 2017 in the Generations Bank Headquarters Board 
Room at 20 East Bayard, Seneca Falls, New York. The first portion of the meeting served as the 
Corporation’s Annual Meeting, and the January 2018 Board meeting followed immediately 
thereafter.

Board members Joell Murney-Karsten, Dave Delelys, Jay Eastman, Greg Lazzaro, and 
outgoing Board member Menzo Case were present.  Also attending was Greg Zellers, Director 
of the Seneca Falls Development Corporation. Board member Ken McConnell was unable to 
attend. Members of the community present at the start of the meeting included Mark Benjamin, 
Chris Lytle and Dennis Scannell. Chairwoman Joell Murney-Karsten presided over the meeting 
and Mr. Eastman recorded the minutes. The meeting was called to order at 5:02 PM.

Seneca Falls Development Annual Meeting
The first item of business on the Annual Meeting agenda was presented by Mr. Case, who  
discussed the requirement to select an auditor to audit the Corporation's 2017 financial records. 
He proposed that Melissa Empey, CPA (previously a member of the accounting firm Bonn, 
Dioguardi and Ray), be appointed auditor for the 2017 fiscal year and described her 
qualifications and experience for performing the audit. After discussion by the Board, Mr. 
Eastman moved that Ms. Empey be appointed the auditor. Mr. Lazzaro seconded the motion 
and it passed unanimously.

The next item of business on the agenda was the election of new Directors. Mr. Lazzaro 
presented Diana Smith of the MRB Group (former Mayor of Seneca Falls and and Past-
President of New York Conference of Mayors) and Gerald Graziano of Generations Bank. 
Mr. Lazzaro made separate motions that Mrs. Smith and Mr. Graziano each be elected to the 
Board for three year terms, Mr. Eastman seconded both motions and each motion was passed 
unanimously by the Board. Following the voting, Mrs. Murney-Karsten welcomed Mrs. Smith 
and Mr. Graziano to the Board and thanked the outgoing Directors - Menzo Case and Patrick 
Nugent - for their service on the Board over the past three years.

Election of officers for the Corporation was lead by Mrs. Murney-Karsten with the nomination of 
the following individuals:
 Chair   -  Mrs. Murney-Karsten;
 Vice Chair -  Mr. McConnell;
 Treasurer -  Mr. Graziano; and 
 Secretary -  Mr. Eastman.
A motion to accept Mrs. Murney-Karsten’s appointments was made by Mr. Eastman, seconded 
by Mr. Lazzaro and was unanimously approved by the Board.

The third item of business was to ratify Mrs. Murney-Karsten of appointment the Chairs of the 
Finance Committee (Mr. Graziano), the Governance Committee (Mr. Eastman) and the Audit 
Committee (Mr. McConnell). A motion to accept these appointments was made by Mr. Eastman, 
seconded by Mr. Lazzaro and was unanimously approved by the Board.

At this point Mrs. Murney-Karsten presented a comprehensive PowerPoint presentation 
detailing the numerous accomplishments of the SFDC during the 2017 calendar year. A PDF 
copy of the presentation is attached to these minutes.

There being no further Annual Meeting business to conduct, a motion to adjourn was made by 
Mr. Lazzaro, seconded by Mr. Delelys and passed unanimously by the Board.
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SFDC Board Meeting
Immediately following the conclusion of the Annual Meeting, Mrs. Murney-Karsten called the 
January 2018 meeting of the Seneca Falls Development Corporation Board of Directors to 
order. The first item of business was to approve the minutes of the December 2017 Board 
meeting

Prior Meeting Minutes Approval
The December 14, 2017 meeting minutes were presented for approval and were approved as 
presented on a motion by Mr. McConnell, seconded by Mr. Case and unanimously approved. 
Mr. Eastman noted that there had been no Board meeting in November due to the inability to 
convene a quorum of the Board on November 29, 2017. In order to document this for the 
record, Mr. Eastman stated he would draft a brief report for posting on the SDFC website.

Treasurer’s Report
Mr. Graziano provided the 2017 year end Treasurer’s report. As of the end of the year the 
Corporation had cash on hand of approximately $132,642. He next reported income of $56,650 
from the Town, the $3,000 check from Seneca Meadows and an additional $2,000 from the town 
to fund an update of the Town’s plan by Mr. Zellers. Mr. Graziano noted that the only significant 
financial activity for the period was payment of the fee for Mr. Zellers services, and amortization 
of prepaid SFDC insurance expenses, and a payment for the QuickBooks accounting package. 
At the conclusion of Mr. Graziano’s report Mr. Eastman moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report. 
The motion was seconded by Mr. Delelys and approved unanimously.

New Business
1)  Mrs. Murney-Karsten opened the New Business session with a review of the 2108 Goals for 
     the Corporation. Please see the attached PowerPoint presentation which details those goals. 
2) Next Mrs. Murney-Karsten recognized Mr. Benjamin. He then presented a Seneca Meadows 

check made out to to the Seneca Falls Development Corporation in the amount of $3,000.00, 
for the purpose of kicking off the funding for the Seneca Falls 2020 Celebration of the 100th 
anniversary of the passage of the 19th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution.

3) Mr. Zellers presented the status of several of his projects.
    a) The social medial online training course is nearly complete and Mr. Zellers will be 
         piloting with the Seneca Falls Historical Society and Bee’s Cookies and Cakes.
    b)  A meeting among the Zoning, Planning and Historic Boards was schedule and was 
         attended by Zoning, Planning and the Town’s attorney.
    c)  Mr. Zellers conducted an online survey to access the preferences of visitors to the 
         Seneca Falls Farmer’s Market. His expectations were that 40 responses would be 
         received, but as of the time of the January Board meeting 200 people had responded. 
        Of these respondents, 82% preferred the Market be held later in the day. Only 1.5% 
        (3 people) wanted to keep the last years hours. Consequently, Mr. Zellers is going to
        propose that the 2018 Market hours will be from 3:00 PM to 7:30 PM. He will hold a 
        meeting with the Farmer’s Market vendors on February 7th to discuss this proposal.
        Mr. Zellers also noted that the Market’s Facebook friends has grown from 300 to 
        currently over 1,400, which is an enormous advantage for social media marketing.
    d) Finally, Mr. Zellers discussed the Active 8 proposal that was to the Ralph C. Wilson 
        Legacy Fund for Sports. The $6,000.00 proposal is a very innovative to introduce 3rd, 
        4th and 5th graders to sports in a more relaxed and less competitive environment than
        might be a available in more formal sports programs.The idea is to teach children the 
        fundamental physical skills required to play in more formal sports activities through fun
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        playground like games. The 8 week program will be run in spring and fall sessions and 
        will be targeted primarily toward disadvantaged children.
         

Next Meeting
Mrs. Murney-Karsten set the date for next meeting of the Board to be held on Thursday 
February 22, 2018 at 5:00 PM in the Generations Bank Conference Room. The February Board 
meeting will be followed by a community strategic planning workshop.

Adjourn
There being no further business before the Board, upon motion by Mr. Case, seconded by 
Mr. Lazzaro and unanimously approved, the Board adjourned at 6:04 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jay M. Eastman      _______________________
Secretary       Date approved by the Board

Note: The SFDC Board meeting was followed by a Community Workshop centered on 
discussions regarding the SFDC strategic plan.
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